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Upcoming services and events 
	
Thursday, November 1, 5:45pm: Interfaith Community Vigil for Pittsburgh. Knesset Israel, 16 Colt Rd., Pittsfield, MA See poster above. 
 
Friday, November 2, 5:30pm: Erev Shabbat service. 
 
Saturday, November 10, 10:00am – 12:00pm: Shabbat Service followed by coffee, tea, pastry and conversation. 
 
Sunday, November 18, 10:15am: Book Group: Annual book selection and calendar for 2019. Please contact Diana Richter at drpajam1@gmail.com for 
location of this meeting. Check for changes as this group occasionally changes the date or time. 
 
Monday, November 19: Deadline for December Newsletter 
 
Friday, November 30, 5:30pm: Erev Shabbat service 
 
Sunday, December 2, 10:00am – 12:30pm: Study session at the home of Rabbi Barbara Cohen. Bagels and coffee included, so a commitment is 
needed for planning. Please send a firm RSVP by the Thursday before this event to barbaracohen14@gmail.com. 
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Dwelling in the Past: A talk by Lynn and Elisabeth Wood 
 

                                    
 
On Sunday, November 11th at 4:00 p.m., Lynn and Elisabeth Wood, specialists in historic land research and genealogy, will give a talk at the 
synagogue.  
  
Ever wonder what your house has been up to? The mother and daughter team and founders of a "Dwelling in the Past," a South Egremont firm 
specializing in the research of historical homes, will give a presentation of some of their intriguing local findings.  



  
Lynn H. Wood, title abstractor, and Elisabeth L. Wood, genealogical researcher, share a love for historic research. Through investigating old Berkshire 
records and employing their many years (58 years) of combined research experience, Lynn and Beth are now bringing forward newly found, fact-based 
stories of past Berkshire people, places and happenings. Each story they have found to date has been in some way unique and surprising. As they 
explain, history is often painted in grand strokes, on canvasses of monumental size. The aim at Dwelling in the Past is to bring history, in all its vivid 
colors, to a more human scale. By investigating the historic homes of Berkshire County, Lynn and Beth offer an opportunity to glimpse the shape, form 
and varied hues of residents’ lives. 
 
Born in Pittsfield, Lynn grew up in the town of Otis when it had a population of 450 people. Her father owned a general store, a great place to get to know 
neighbors. 
 
Lynn is the editor of the book A Gift from the Past, Nellie E. Haskell’s History of Otis.  She served the town of Egremont at different times as Town Clerk, 
Selectmen’s Secretary and Planning Board Chair.  In 2015, she worked with Beth and many others to produce Egremont’s July “1865 Civil War Basket 
Picnic.” 
 
Lynn and her husband Bill live in Egremont, in Bill’s great-grandparents’ home and are parents of two children and grandparents of five.  Currently, Lynn 
chairs the St. James Community Housing Corporation in Great Barrington and serves on the Egremont Meeting House Committee. 
 
Beth lives and works in Alexandria, Virginia.  She and her husband, David Berman, have raised five children and various cats. (Whether the training of 
the cats, or the training of the children has been more successful to date is the subject of some debate.) In addition to her work, Beth is an Assistant 
Historian for the Mayflower Society of Virginia. 

 
Milchidika with Marty: It’s how many calories? 
 
It isn't easy being slim and sexy. So, while seated at a Jewish delicatessen in Florida called "Too-Jays" with Isabelle, and biting into my heaping 
pastrami sandwich on sesame rye with a dill pickle; side of cole slaw; and a side of potato pancakes with both a choice of apple sauce or sour cream; I 
had some vague thoughts, "I bet this must be a lot of calories." You must note though, that I ordered a diet Coke. 
  
On the way out of the delicatessen, I stopped at the deli counter and ordered a pound of assorted "rugelach to go" just in case we got hungry in the car 
on the way home.I decided that I would do some research on the number of calories in our standard Jewish foods. I went on line on my computer and 
looked up "food calorie counters" and found several web sites. Strangely enough, when I entered the word "Rugelach" into the description area of the 
calorie counter; the answer was "no such information in our data base." I then tried "Bialy" and got the same answer. 
  
I thought that if I can't find the answer here, there must be a "Jewish calorie counter", and probably a "Chinese calorie counter" as well. Much to my 
complete amazement, there was such a thing as a "Jewish calorie counter" site. So here are the number of calories in, as the song goes, "Some of my 
favorite things." 

                              



                               
 
Having just completed the above list, I decided to add together all the calories in my delicatessen feast and it came to more than 900 Calories, including 
2 rugelach and 1 diet soda. I ain't going to remain slim and sexy doing that. 

 
CAS Book Group 
 
On Sunday, November 18th at 10:15 a.m. the CAS Book Group will meet for the annual selection of books.  If you’ve been thinking about joining this 
group, this may be a good meeting to attend to help select the books and the calendar for 2019 as well as to get more acquainted with the group. 
  
Please contact Diana Richter at drpajama1@gmail.com for the location of this meeting and for any further information. 
 
 

                                                     
 
The Don Victor Photography Archive and the CAS History Project 
 
Beginning in June of this year, a committee consisting of CAS members Barbara Janoff, Arthur Hillman and Michele Waldman has visited the second 
floor of the Ramsdell Public Library in Housatonic to peruse the archive of Don Victor’s photographs that are stored there. These images were packed, 
inventoried and secured for future cataloguing and public access by the Great Barrington Historical Society and the local Historical Commission after 
Don passed away in 2016. 
  



This is quite a collection. It consists of 180 large file boxes full of photographs Don took in the Berkshires, some of which are related to our 
congregation’s history. Bernard Drew, a Great Barrington newspaper columnist, archivist, author and town historian has helped the committee greatly by 
scanning some of the images that we selected. We have included a number of these photos each month in the CAS newsletter and will continue to 
feature these photographs in future issues. 

 

                    
                         Some of the file boxes that house Don Victor's photo archive at the Ramsdell Library; Bernie Drew in the background.  

 
Don Victor served 27 years in the Air Force and served as a master sergeant in communications during the Korean War where he began focusing on 
aerial photography. He moved to Great Barrington in 1976 and was an active member of CAS and a great explorer of the people, places and events in 
his beloved Great Barrington community. He was often seen on his bike traveling around town and always with cameras around his neck. With 
boundless energy, he was constantly helping people, and his legacy as a community volunteer goes hand in hand with his role as a community 
photographer. 
      
The CAS History Project is in its early stages. The hope is that additional photographs of life at CAS will be discovered and submitted to the committee 
by past and present congregants and community members. The attic in the synagogue also contains many documents and ledgers that will become part 
of the congregation’s historical documentation. The committee enthusiastically welcomes any materials that would support this endeavor. 
 

 
Keep Smiling!  More photo memories by Don Victor 
 

 
 
 



               
 

                
 



November Yahrzeits 
 
 “Much of our experience of divine goodness, grace and love has come to us through those  
  whose lives  have touched our own.”                                                                       Kol Haneshamah 
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Interfaith Community Vigil for Pittsburgh on November 1st 

 

                                     

 
 
PJ Library Pajama Drive 
 

																																																																																							 	


